## Leigh C.E. Primary School & Leigh C.E. Nursery





20<sup>th</sup> November 2020

Dear Parents and Carers.

Our week started off with the most wonderful collection of colourful and crazy socks! Children took this opportunity to celebrate their differences and throughout the week have considered what makes us all so unique and special. Anti-Bullying week may come to a close today, but the messages will continue. I am incredibly proud of our children at Leigh CE who treat each other with kindness and respect.

We have had many new children join the Leigh CE family this half term. As usual, our children make new starters extremely welcome allowing them to settle with ease and confidence. It's is really positive to see our school numbers grow and grow. A very warm welcome to all of our new families.

I've had the pleasure of observing lessons this week and realized how incredibly satisfying it is to have all children back in school. The learning taking place was fantastic with each and every child demonstrating great enthusiasm. The children are taking great pride in their work. Children in Year 2 are currently preparing for the national phonics assessment which takes place next month. All year 2 children will continue to access after school tutoring on a Tuesday and Thursday so will need to be collected later on these days. The sessions were a huge success this week. If you are unsure of your child's collection time on these days, please speak to your child's teacher.

ISOLATION REMINDER: Please can we remind all families that when there is a positive Covid-19 test, the entire household MUST isolate. Please can we continue to ask that you report all children's test results immediately. During school open hours this can be done by calling the school office on 01942 671389. If school is closed, please email us using this email address <a href="mailto:leccovid@thewings.org.uk">leccovid@thewings.org.uk</a>

Our school virtual 'Open Day' video has now been posted on social media and the school website. A huge thank you to all the children who worked so hard to create this video. Please can we ask for your support by sharing the post to reach as many families as possible. Thank you to those families who have already done this!

Finally, a huge thank you to our Reception children who led our Collective Worship on Wednesday. They told their friends all about Diwali and considered how to bring light to the world. The children shared their beautiful Rangoli patterns and messages of kindness.

Wishing you a very safe and happy weekend with your children Best wishes,

Mrs Oxborough

Headteacher: Mrs C Oxborough

Henrietta Street Leigh, WN7 1LP **1** 01942 671389

Enquiries@admin.leighceprimary.wigan.sch.uk

(S) www.leighceprimary.co.uk

f /leighceprimary



